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Environment, Climate and Parks 
Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street 
Winnipeg, MB   R3H 0W4 
 
Attention:  James Capotosto, Director 
 
RE: SOUTH END WATER POLLUTION CONTROL CENTRE (SEWPCC) – ENVIRONMENT ACT 

LICENCE NO. 2716 RR- QUARTERLY PROGRESS REPORT RESPONSE  

 
Thank you for the May 26, 2022, quarterly progress report response regarding the upgrade projects 

at the South End Water Pollution Control Centre (SEWPCC) for the reporting period of January, 

February and March 2022.   

In your review of the quarterly report a discrepancy was identified with respect to the completion 

date associated with the conversion of the high purity oxygen (HPO) tanks to fermenters.  In 

comparison of previous reports, the completion date had changed from Q1, 2023 to Q3, 2022.  This 

was an error.  The date of the HPO conversion should read Q3 2023 as outlined in the Notice of 

Alteration (NOA) submitted to the Province February 25, 2022.  The date of Q3, 2022 is the 

expected commencement of the work and was inadvertently used.   

This date has been revised.  The city will continue to submit quarterly progress reports covering all 

of the identified activities and milestones    

Should you have any questions on the ‘SEWPCC Biological Nutrient Removal and Upgrade Project’, 

please contact me at 204-986-4480 or by email at cjavra@winnipeg.ca. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Colin Javra, P. Eng. 

Project Director, Winnipeg Sewage Treatment Program 

 
CJ/dr 

mailto:cjavra@winnipeg.ca


 

c:  
K. Harman., Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
Yvonne Hawryliuk, MSc, Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
Siobhan Burland Ross, M. Eng., P.Eng., Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
B. Assefa, P. Eng., Environment, Climate and Parks (email) 
T. Shanks, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (Email) 
C. Carroll, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email) 
C. D. Wiebe, P. Eng., CAMP, Water and Waste Department (email) 
 


